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ñEmpowering lifelong leaders!ò  



 
 

 
 

¶ Monday, September 21st- Packet Drop Off and Pick Up Day  

¶ Mnoday , September 28th- 1st Day of In Person School!



 
Families, we need your school 

paperwork turned in as soon as 

possible!   This is our yearly 

enrollment information.     
Here are the 3 ways you can return packets:  

1.  Mail the packet back to school.   Your 

envelope has a Heritage mailing label on it 

for your convenience .  

2.  Stop by school anytime.   There is a box on 

the front porch where you can drop the 

envelope.  



3.  Drop your envelope off at Heritage in the 

office M - F 8:00 a.m - 4:00 p .m.  

 

Heritage Elementary  

Snippets and Tidbits  

 COVID - 19 Changes for 2020 - 2021  

 

We are excited to open in -person learning starting September 28th.   As expected, 

COVID -19 has brought about several changes to our normal routine.   Thank you in 

advance for your support, patience, and understanding as we adjust to our ònewó 

normal. 

Here are some snippets and tidbits you need to know!  

 

Additional Safety Protocols  

¶ 6-ft apart when possible  

o Note: many classrooms do not have spacing which allows for students to be 

6-ft apart at all times.  

¶ Hand sanitizers in every room as well as sinks, soap, and paper towels.  



¶ Everyone will be masked at all times while in the building unless they are eating or 

drinking.  

o Personal water bottles are allowed to be brought from home and can be 

filled at our water fountains.  
 

¶ New Start Time:   7:35 a.m. 

o At 7:36, students must be signed -in the office by an adult.  

¶ New Ending Time:   2:27 p.m. 

o 2:26 and before will require that students be checked -out by an adult.  
 

¶ Students will enter the building no earlier than 7:15 because they must go 

straight to their clas sroom. 
 

¶ New Procedures for Check -in and Check-out  

o Upon entering the building, your temperature will be checked.  

o You may be asked to sign-in on a contact tracing log.  

o I.D. is required for all persons entering the building.  

Changes to Visitor Protocol  

¶ No visitors are allowed in the building.  

o ARCs and other parent/guardian meetings may be scheduled.  

o All other visitors are permitted per the principal.  



o Parents will not be allowed to pick up students in the office unless they sign 

the student out e arly.   PLEASE do not come to the office to pick up your 

child.   All dismissals must go through the car rider line or bus/van 

dismissal.  We cannot permit parents into the building as we have in the 

past.  We apologize for the inconvenience but thank you fo r understanding.  

Changes to Breakfast and Lunch  

¶ Heritage participates in the CEP Program (Community Eligibility Provision).   This 

grants our students FREE breakfast and lunch.  

o All students will go to breakfast and lunch as a class each day.   Students can 

choose to eat breakfast or keep items for a snack.  

o No extras will be available for purchase until further notice; therefore, 

there is NO need to send money to school.  

o Due to our no visitors guidelines, students will not have guests for lunch.  

o Outside food cannot be brought in for breakfast or lunch  

Á This includes birthdays.   Currently, we cannot have food brought in to 

celebrate birthdays.   We apologize. 

o To provide the 6 -ft distancing required during meals, some students will be 

eating in the ca feteria and the gym.  
 

Changes to Car Riders  

¶ Studentsõ temperatures will be taken PRIOR to students leaving their car.   



o If a child has a fever of 100 degrees or more, (s)he will be asked to remain 

in the car and go home.  
 

 

 

Changes to Bus Riders  

¶ All students must be masked at all times while riding the bus.  

¶ Students will have assigned seats with family members.  

¶ Upon arrival at school, temperatures will be taken.   If a child has a fever of 100 

degrees or more, (s)he will be escorted to the sick room fo r the nurseõs 

evaluation and parents will be called to pick up the child.  

o Students must be  picked up within one hour of parents being called.   If the 

parent cannot pick up the child, an emergency contact will be called.   Please 

have those names and numbers on your contact form.  

¶ Bus transportation changes cannot be made.  

o Students will not be allowed to go home with other students.  
 

Parental Assurance for Daily Student Health Assessment  

¶ All parents must sign this form agreeing that you have checked your childõs 

temperature and answered the health assessment questions.  

¶ Temperatures must be checked daily before the child leaves home.  



¶ Parents are required to notify their child(ren)õs school(s) within 24 hrs if anyone 

in their household tests positive for COV ID -19. 
 

First Day of School  

¶ Parents will not be permitted to walk students into the building.   

o If youõd like to walk your child to the front door, please park in the 

side lot and prepare your child to say good -bye at the door.    

o Teachers will be available to assist students in finding their room 

and feeling loved and welcomed.  
 

Changes to School Supplies   

¶ To minimize the spread of germs, students will have individual school 

supplies.  Each team will send a list of school supplies your child needs.  

¶ Your child will take his/her pencil box of supplies to Essential Arts as well.  

¶ If your child needs assistance with school supplies, please call the school.  
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact J.J. Black.  

johnna.black@shelby.kyschools.us  or 502 829 -5242  
 

 

 

mailto:johnna.black@shelby.kyschools.us


 

 

 

How to Access Your Child's Daily Work:  

 
The Heritage Hub is the lin k you will use to access all of 

your child's work.    

¶ We will begin each morning at 8:00 with Community 

Time in each child's virtual classroom.  

¶ At our Chromebook roll -out, each child received a packet 

of materials from his/her teacher.   This packet matches all the 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1H8mRX-uGuAgffGLmLkcM8WkrfFenVQTG0qRLe8axVJc/edit?usp=sharing


virtual work.   Therefore, if your child is having trouble accessing 

his/her work virtually, you may use the packet.  

   

New EA Schedule 
 

10:00  a.m. - 4th Grade/5th Grade  
11:00  a.m. - 2nd Grade/3rd Grade  
1:00  p.m. - Kindergarten/1st Grade  
 
Please note Essential Arts will be using Zoom and Google Classroom for all grade 
levels as our tools of communicating with students and parents/guardians each 
day.  
 
The Zoom link and daily assignments will be posted in the Essential Arts Google 
Classroom for each grade level , which can be found in the Heritage Hub . 
 
 
Here is the link: 
https://d ocs.google.com/presentation/d/1DBGD1Z1W0x0KKUm57ew1oA2nHic -

0Y7Qwxa1Y0vswhM/present?slide=id.g90665d75c0_0_0  
 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DBGD1Z1W0x0KKUm57ew1oA2nHic-0Y7Qwxa1Y0vswhM/present?slide=id.g90665d75c0_0_0
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1DBGD1Z1W0x0KKUm57ew1oA2nHic-0Y7Qwxa1Y0vswhM/present?slide=id.g90665d75c0_0_0


 
 

 

 
Drive Thru Packet 

Pick - Up and   

Work Drop Off Day  



Monday, Sept ember  21st 

9:00 a. m.  ï 6:00 p. m. !  
 

 
How Do I Access Teacher Help After 4:00 p.m.?  

 
Ms. Terri Watson will be available to students from 

4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. Monday - Friday.   
Her email address is 

terri.watson@shelby.kyschools.us.   



Her google number is (502) 414-3451. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Other Important Info:  
 

How Do We Find Help with Technology? : 

The district technology help desk number is 502 383-3352. 

  

Update on District Hot Spots: 
There has been a delay in shipment of the hot spots on Sprint's end due to 
COVID.  We really have no idea when they will arrive.  When they do arrive, the 
district will be reaching out to parents on a first come first serve basis in the order 
in which parents signed up. 
  
Update on Meal Delivery:  
If you signed up for free meal delivery, the bus will bring them to the address you 
listed on the form.  Please have someone watching for the bus.  The busses are 



leaving school at 10:00 to begin deliveries.  You'll need to go to the bus to receive 
your meal.  Please remember to wear your mask. The child's name will be requested 
as meals can only be given to Shelby County students.   
  
 

 



 





Shelby County Public Schools will provide free wireless devices and service to eligible students 

Again, this year, our school district is participating in the 1Million Project Foundation, a national effort to help high school students, 

such as yourself, achieve your full potential by providing you with a free mobile device with high-speed Internet access.  Last year, 

only eligible high school students could participate. This year, the 1Million Project Foundation has opened that up to all grades, K-12.  

Participating in this program will help ensure that you have the 24/7 Internet access you need to be successful in todayôs school 

environment. It can also help you gain the digital skills needed for todayôs jobs.  This is a completely free program for both our school 

district and for you to participate in. 

 What will Eligible Students Receive? 

Å   A free hotspot device (to connect your laptop or tablet to Wi-Fi) 

Å   10GB per month of free high-speed wireless data 

 What Can I Do with My Device? 

Å   Online research for your school papers 

Å   Submit homework that must be submitted online 

Å   Connect online with your teachers and fellow students 

Å   Complete scholarships or enrollment for college 

Å   Anything else (appropriate) online 

Donôt let an inability to access the Internet at home stand in the way. In order to apply for a hotspot, please complete the following 

form by clicking here.  

Read more about the 1Million Project Foundation at 1MillionProject.org 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd33sUcTxdNXe31edZy42wyRJZFLi7l-MDIhilWOmEuF8eA8Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
http://www.1millionproject.org/


  



& Information  



 



 



 



 





 



Would you like to learn English? 

Shelby County Adult Education offers  

FREE ESL Classes 

Learn: 

¶ To speak English 

¶ To read and write 

¶ Daily life skills 

¶ Basic communication skills 

¶ Advanced English 

 
JCTC Shelby County Adult Education 

St. James Episcopal Church 
222 Main Street 

Shelbyville, KY  40065 
Registration is week of August 7 

 Mon. & Wed. 9:00 a.m. �t 11:00 a.m. Tues. & Thurs. 6:00 p.m. �t 8:00 p.m. 
Register Now! 

Times of class are the same as above. 

 


